教育統籌局



## **EDUCATION AND MANPOWER BUREAU**

本局檔號 Our Ref.: (12) in EMB(SAS)/F&A/35/01(CON)(4) 來函檔號 Your Ref.: CB(3)/PAC/R39

電子郵件 E-mail: embinfo@emb.gcn.gov.hk 電話 Telephone: 2892 6688

傳真 Faxline

6 January 2003

Clerk, Public Accounts Committee (Attn: Miss Sandy CHU) Legislative Council Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road HONG KONG

Dear Miss Chu,

Director of Audit's Report on
Results of Value for Money Audits (Report No. 39)
Chapter 10: Primary Education – Administration of Primary Schools

I refer to your letter dated 31 December 2002 on the caption and furnish the following additional information as requested -

(a) A comprehensive review of the Capacity Enhancement Grant will be completed in December 2003. Notwithstanding this, in view of the Audit recommendation that more levels of funding should be introduced, the Administration is examining the various options of introducing more levels of provision to schools and will consult the school sector of our final proposal for implementation in September 2003. The approval of the Finance Committee of the Legislative Council will be sought before implementation.

/(b) We are conducting .....

香港灣仔皇后大道東 213 號胡忠大慶 16 字樓 16/F, Wu Chung House, 213 Queen's Road East, Wanchai, Hong Kong (b) We are conducting a fundamental review of grants with a view to consolidating various grants into lump sum grants. We aim to complete the review in 2003 and will consult the school sector of our final proposal before implementation.

I would also like to confirm that I have no objection to the Committee making reference to my evidence given at the public hearing on "Primary education – Delivery of effective primary education" (Chapter 11) in its Report on the subject "Primary education – The administration of primary schools".

Yours sincerely,

(Mrs Fanhy Law)

Permanent Secretary for Education & Manpower

c.c. Secretary for Education and Manpower Director of Audit